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SUBJECT/TITLE
Coroner autopsy reports

SPONSOR
Representative Brent Yonts

MANDATE SUMMARY

Unit of Government:

City;
X
County;
X
Urban County Government

Program/

Office(s) Impacted:
 Coroner's offices, law enforcement agencies

Requirement:
X
Mandatory

Optional

Effect on

Powers & Duties
X
Modifies Existing

Adds New

Eliminates Existing

PURPOSE/MECHANICS

HB 77/GA restricts the release of autopsy photographs, videotapes and other visual images to specific individuals or entities, unless a circuit court of jurisdiction issues an order allowing an examination of a photograph or video recording of an autopsy.

FISCAL EXPLANATION/BILL PROVISIONS
ESTIMATED COST

The fiscal impact of HB 77/GA on local governments is indeterminable, but should be minimal.  The measure affects mainly the office of county coroner, whose office determines the cause of death in certain instances.  While a medical examiner or pathologist may conduct the medical examination to determine cause or manner of death, the coroner is the officeholder who is responsible for records related to such examinations.  The bill also sets out restrictions on others who may come into possession of autopsy photos, videotapes and other images, such as law enforcement officers.

Whereas autopsy reports, photographs and associated records are available to the public now under the Open Records Law, the bill will restrict that access to a spouse, children, parents or personal representative of a decedent, to law enforcement and related agencies, insurance companies processing claims, attorneys and the courts, and others wanting to use the photos or videotapes for teaching, research or training.  The bill has a provision that allows a circuit court, for good cause, to issue an order authorizing any person to view or copy autopsy photos and videotapes, or listen to or copy an audio recording.  The custodian of record, presumably a coroner, would be required to supervise the viewing or copying, if the court directs such a procedure, under the bill.

Provisions in the bill should lessen administrative time and the cost and effort involved in making copies of autopsy photographs and videotapes available to the general public.  But officials indicated that such requests from persons other than the family of the decedent, law enforcement, courts, insurance companies and the like are not very common.
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